The regular meeting of the City Council was held in the Municipal Court Room on October 16, 1973 at 7:30 P.M. with Vice Mayor Humphreys presiding.

Present: Jim Humphreys, Robert Leonard, W.F. McElroy, Roy Roberts

Absent: Ike Fultz

Also Present: Milas Franks, City Manager & Montie Meeks, Attorney

Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved.

Mr. A.B. Norconk, Jr., Secretary-Manager of Bluefield Automobile Club appeared before council and presented Pedestrian Safety Citation for 1972 to Vice Mayor 6406 Humphrey. He commended the City for their two year Safety Achievement.

Mr. Franks reported on status of Neighborhood Facility Project.

6407

The City Manager advised that the Paving Program was complete as of this date.6408

Mr. Franks advised Council that F.H.A. is requiring that the City insure the City of Norton Water Treatment and Storage Facilities that were a part of the 6409 recently completed Water Project for the City.

On motion by W.F. McElroy, seconded by Robert Leonard and carried by unanimous vote council moved that City Manager be instructed to proceed to purchase insurance for the City of Norton Water Treatment and Storage Facilities as required by F.H.A.

Mr. Franks advised council of status of meeting with Senator Warren regarding
Old Dominion Power Rate Increase. Council discussed this matter briefly.
6410

The City Manager advised Council of the leaf pick-up program. He advised that he hoped to start the program Thursday.

6411

Mr. Franks presented City Audit for fiscal year ending June 30, 1973.

6412

There being no further business to come before the Council same adjourned.

The Frughs MAYOR

CLERK